
 
 

Alectra Utilities Corporation 
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February 27, 2025 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
Ms. Nancy Marconi  
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
registrar@oeb.ca 
 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi: 
 
 
Re: Alectra Utilities Corporation Electricity Generation Licence EG-2004-0438 
 
Alectra Utilities Corporation (“Alectra”) holds electricity generation licence EG-2004-0438 (the 
“Licence”), which authorizes Alectra to own and operate the Eastview Landfill Gas Facility in the 
Weston Road/Eastview Road area in Guelph. The Licence is set to expire on March 13, 2025.  
Alectra previously notified the OEB of its intention to not renew the Licence and was provided with 
instruction to withdraw from Market Participation to facilitate its expiry.  Alectra has completed 
that process, as described briefly below.   
 
The Licence was first issued in the name of Ecotricity Guelph Inc. on March 14, 2005. It was 
subsequently amended to reflect the licensee’s name change to Envida Community Energy Inc. 
on August 30, 2012, and then transferred to Guelph Hydro Electric Systems Inc. following the 
amalgamation of Guelph Hydro Electric Systems Inc. and Envida Community Energy Inc. on July 
24, 2018. The Licence was transferred to Alectra Utilities Corporation on February 22, 2019, as 
part of Guelph Hydro Electric Systems Inc.’s amalgamation with Alectra Utilities Corporation.  
 
The subject of the Licence, the Eastview Landfill Gas plant site, is being decommissioned. Alectra 
submitted its Notice of Request to deregister the facilities with the IESO on December 10, 2024. 
The IESO approved the request to deregister the facilities on January 27, 2025.  On February 14, 
2025, Alectra submitted an application to withdraw from participation in the IESO Administered 
Markets and the IESO has confirmed that withdrawal will occur on February 28, 2025. Alectra 
Utilities Corporation - Envida Community Energy Inc. (MP ID 108970) will cease to be an IESO 
Market Participant in March 2025, upon receipt and payment of the final IESO invoice for the 
month of February.  
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Alectra does not intend to seek renewal of the Licence. Alectra does not plan to generate 
electricity or to carry out any activities described in section 57 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 
1998 at the subject site in Guelph after March 13, 2025, which would require Alectra to hold a 
generation licence.  
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.   
 
Yours truly,  
 

 
Christine E. Long 
Vice President, Regulatory Affairs & Privacy Officer 
Alectra Utilities Corporation 


